CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES
for meeting held on Thursday 17th November 2016 
in Longburton Village Hall 
at 7.00 p.m.
Present: Cllr Williams, Cllr Baldock, Cllr Jesty, Cllr Coffin, Cllr Regan, Cllr Gilchrist, CCllr Hall, Paul Thatcher Highways officer, the Clerk and 2 members of the public.
1. Apologies for absence   - Cllr Kell, 
2. Declarations of INTEREST – Cllr Baldock link Councillor for Village Hall.
3. To approve and sign the Minutes
3.1 It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 15TH SEPTEMBER 2016 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”.  Unanimously agreed.
4. MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
4.1
Paul Thatcher outlined some of the issues in the village and what had been resolved.  Drainage in the village close to the pub appeared to be sorted, but  would continue to be monitored.   Cllr Gilchrist requested that the surface be raised so that pooling of water did not continue.  Cllr Gilchrist and Paul Thatcher to liaise regarding this.  



Signage at Holnest cross roads was being actioned but the time frame for completion depended on workloads at the sign shop. Cllr Jesty asked for a no overtaking sign to be put on the road.  



He also requested that when drains and gullies were cleared that the waste was not rested so close to the cleared area that it promptly fell back in.  


Parishioners and Councillors were encouraged to use dorsetforyou website to report problems.  These should be actioned with 28 days.



Finger post replacement, cleaning signage etc would be the responsibility of the Parish Council.  Advice could be sort from Paul Thatcher. 



Hedge cutting was the landowner’s responsibility. The process was discussed and the ability of the PC to commission someone to do the work.  Details are within the Working Together Document and on the Highways website to which the Clerk has access.  



Footpath clearing will only be done after a certain percentage of footpath is obscured.  Gully emptying with be done on gritted roads but minor roads will be done as required.

4.2
Mr Barton reported that Oliver Letwin MP had requested to be kept informed about the Holnest junction and once the signage is in place suggested that another request for speed checks be done.

4.3
Councillors discussed the process of cutting hedges locally and the use of the template letter to inform residents.  Template to be circulated with the minutes and cost of contractors to be investigated by Councillors to bring back to the next meeting. 

5. FINANCIAL MATTERS & GRANTS
5.1 After discussion and review of accounts it was agreed “THAT THE PRECEPT DEMAND WOULD BE £8500 WITH A LCT GRANT OF £71.00 ONCE MORE, THERE WILL BE NO INCREASE TO THE PRECEPT”.  Proposed: Cllr Reagan.  Unanimously agreed. 

5.2 Clerks salary for 2 months.  Total: £794.63  Unanimously agreed

5.3 Clerks invoice for 2 months broadband at £10 per month, £20.  Unanimously agreed.

5.4 VAT reclaimed.- £88.33

5.5 BDO audit invoice and recommendations.£120.00. Unanimously agreed.

5.6 Longburton Village Hall invoice £30. Unanimously agreed.

5.7 Appleby & Childs invoice £96. Unanimously agreed.

5.8 Parish Precepts requests to be received by 31st January 2017

5.9 Cheque for £3336.05 given by Cllr Gilchrist to the PC to hold for recreational or community facilities in Longburton from the Longburton Recreational Trust.

5.10 The grant application from Longburton Village Hall Committee was discussed and it was resolved “THAT A GRANT OF £500 FROM THIS FINANCIAL YEAR WOULD BE GIVEN TO THE VILLAGE HALL, WITH A SUBSEQUENT GRANT OF £250 IN THE NEXT FINANCIAL YEAR". Unanimously agreed.
5.11 Cllr Gilchrist reported gave a report on the Longbrton war memorial highlighting that the cleaning undertaken by Appleby & Childs had improved things but that the engraving was still illegible.  A request made through the Longburton News has shown that there was strong support for the engraving to be made legible.  One suggestion was for a covering plaque and a quote for this had been received at £3200.  It was agreed that this should be reflected in the 2017_8 budget as a spend of £1400 and that a further £1800 should be planned for 2018_9.
6. PLANNING MATTERS 

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/16/001972
PROPOSAL: Addition of a Car Port to the side of the property.
LOCATION: STONELEA, LONGBURTON, DT9 5PD
PC COMMENTS: No objection submitted 14/10/16.

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/16/002130
PROPOSAL: Variation of Condition 1 of planning approval WD/D/16/0014167 – Replace the approved roof lights with a different style lantern type roof light.
LOCATION: THE OLD BAKE HOUSE, STREET LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PH
PC COMMENTS: emailed 16/10/16

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/16/002165
PROPOSAL: Erect single storey rear extension
LOCATION: SUNNYMEAD FARM, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HA
PC COMMENTS: No objection submitted 4/11/16

	Planning Application WD/D/15/002502 – 
WDDC notified that screening trees have been remove.

Also that access should not be used for vehicle access. 

	Enforcement Investigation - WD/ENF/16/00279 20 NEWCROSS, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 6EJ


7.
ADOPTION OF PHONE BOX
7.1
Cllr Baldock has put an article in the Longburton News illustrating what has been done so far.  The box has been cleaned inside and out and will be regular managed by volunteers.  The village location map has been hung within the box and expenses of £5.75 to go to Cllr Baldock, with the grateful thanks of the PC.  A request for a bulletin board and dustbin to be included in the telephone box was received. The original consultation with parishioners on what people wanted in the telephone box ruled out the introduction of a noticeboard and dustbin.  The Clerk to reply accordingly.

8.
PARISH PLAN MONITORING 
8.1
29 action points, 9 completed, 10 not completed, 6 related to Depo site.  Cllr Baldock identified that at action point 18 - Activities to enhance environment, the location map had been installed.  A group of volunteers had agreed to tidy up along the A352 these volunteers will liaise with Paul Thatcher if any activity on the road is required.  Review of a village spring clean and also speed signs is taking place.  Action point 10 – poor mobile phone coverage - vodaphone potentially to raise a mast which may improve coverage in the future.

9.
DEPOT SITE UPDATE
9.1
The depot was on the market.  Bids were due to be completed at end of month.
10.
HIGHWAYS & GENERAL ISSUES RAISED BY THE PUBLIC
10.1
Holnest Crossroads plans for alterations have been changed.  CCllr Hall is


Working closely with the Officer and the Head of Highways to get something done in the short term and to make sure the rest of the proposed works takes place in the next financial year.

10.4
Chris Squires emailed indicating that she will be resigning as Speed Watch co-ordinator and would let us know of future contact.  Also enquired regarding equipment ownership. 
11.
RESHAPING YOUR COUNCILS CONSULTATION – no comments.
12.
CORRESPONDENCE
12.1
Dumpy bags and grit bins email circulated.

12.2
Dorset Association of Parish and Town Councils (DAPTC) - AGM Saturday 5th November 2016

12.3
BJ277 Honeycombe SR, Longburton, Sherborne – water main replacement.

12.4
Slides from presentation at the workshops for Local Government Reorganisation – circulated.

12.5
Take part in the consultation on proposed changes to councils in Dorset, email circulated.

12.6
Local Council Digital Consultation Project Update Bulletin

12.7
Local Government Finance Settlement

12.8
Dorset Association of Parish and Town Councils (DAPTC) AGM 

12.9
West Dorset and Wemouth & Portland Joint Local Plan

12.10
Dorset Highways Top 12 Performance - Q2 16/17
13.
LATE ITEMS
13.
It was agreed that the publication of the minutes on the noticeboard and website was sufficient and that there was no requirement for an article to go in the Longburton news.
14.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – to agree via email.



